


The current Reserves Policy lists three elements: Ear marked reserves(EAR), General Reserves Risk
Assessment (GRRA) and a General Reserve (GR).

EAR is shown as approximately £50K at the year-end 31.3.20. GRRA is set at £72K of which £50K is
to provide for the "life of asset to be overestimated or fail prematurely”. Approximately 50% of the
assets are shown in the form of play equipment.

If EAR and GRRA remain extant the General Reserve would seem to be a very small percentage of
precept. However, if those Reserves have been vired then the General Reserve might approach some
40%

The current Reserves Policy sets a target for General Reserves to between 25 to 50% of precept.
Therefore, it is recommended that:
Reserves Policy be updated,

And that Councillors are routinely updated on the Reserves position with a reconciliation
between all cash and bank holdings to the total of reserve and its constituent parts.

And that any virement of reserves be clearly reported.
This report is based on the evidence made available to me. It would be incorrect to view
internal audit as the detailed inspection of all records and transactions of a council in order to
detect error or fraud. Consequently, the report is limited to those matters set out.

Yours sincerely,

} behalf of LRALC
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